Queen of Peace School Board Minutes- November 17, 2020


Present:   David Douglas, Karin Sabyan, Brandon Swanson, Mary Marquis, Sr Lisa Maurer
Opening Prayer: All present prayed the School Prayer.
Review/ Approve previous meeting minutes: Minutes of the October meeting were accepted.
Communications: 
Future of Hope- There is momentum building. They were able to provide soft shell coats for 17 full and part-time teachers and t-shirts for the maintenance & cleaning staff. Focus on programs already being done and how to use them to strengthen ties with the parish and teach the children community building (Christmas cards to the homebound, pen pals in 2nd grade). Looking at the possibility of having the Home for the Holidays fundraiser in some capacity.
Finance Council- Len Robinson has been unable to meet right now.
Building & Grounds- Nathan Bubacz has been hired as the new maintenance supervisor. 
Principal Report-COVID-19 mitigation has been going well, particularly because Mr Bubacz as the team lead has been developing duty lists for the cleaning staff so expectations are clear. A number of people have been out because of close contact/quarantining; staffing the biggest issue. David is going to communicate to parents that teachers need 24-48 hours to get work together for students who need to stay home. The possibility of providing prep time for teachers to set up online learning was discussed. David has been in the classroom this week and sees the technology glitches which the teachers are facing. The school is looking towards unifying the way different teachers use software, so that the way they are using it now can be continued if distance learning is required for all students. Preschool would stay in person regardless of what the rest of the school does. The school has still not received the CARES act supplies which were promised despite numerous attempts to contact the Cloquet liaison.  Brandon will follow up on this.
Old Business- Current members of the School Board include: Renee Gaffney, Brandon Swanson, Sr Lisa Maurer, Kim Evander, Jason Loons and Mary Marquis.  Brandon will ask Joy Brekke if she is able to join at this time. Mary will approach another member of the parish who may be a good fit for the Board.
The Board would like to continue showing appreciation for the teachers if in-service/ training times are scheduled and there is an opportunity to support them in some way.
New Business-
Mardi Gras has been moved to April 10, 2021. 
Since there is no pressing business between now and the end of the year, the December meeting will be canceled.
Next Meeting: January 19, 2021 at 6:30 pm
